Delaware Center for Health Innovation
Patient and Consumer Advisory Committee Meeting	

MEETING INFORMATION
· Date: Thursday, December 1, 2016 1:00 p.m.
· Location: Edgehill Shopping Center, 43 S. DuPont Highway, Dover, DE, 19901
· Next Meeting: Thursday, January 5, 2017 1:00 p.m. Edgehill Shopping Center, 43 S. DuPont Highway, Dover, DE, 19901

AGENDA
· Update: DHIN Patient Portal
· Update: Healthy Neighborhoods Committee
· Summary Update on Community Forum Feedback
· Recap of Latino Summit
· DCHI Updates
· Other Business
· Public Comment

SUMMARY OF DISCUSSION
· Dr. Jan Lee from the Delaware Health Information Network gave a presentation on the status of the patient portal, noting that a vendor has been selected and that the DHIN is in the process of developing the system. She noted the ultimate goal of having all of a patient’s data accessible in one place and pointed out that the system will feature several tools geared toward patient empowerment. A large percentage of providers in Delaware do not yet offer portal access to patients and so the establishment of the DHIN portal can encourage this while allowing for branding and customization by providers.
· Peggy Geisler provided an update on the status of the Healthy Neighborhoods initiative, noting that the first neighborhood had been launched in Sussex while Wilmington-Claymont and Dover are emerging. The approach has been to leverage existing vehicles for collaboration within the communities with heavy emphasis on advocacy geared toward empowering existing groups to identify and articulate their needs.
· ab+c shared a comprehensive document capturing feedback from the surveys conducted at the community forums. Due to time constraints, a high level overview only was provided and the Committee agreed to continue the discussion at the January meeting. She noted that a full report of findings and recommendations would be published and shared with the Committee.
· Rosa Colon-Kalacko provided a recap of the November 3 Latino Summit in Georgetown, which featured panels on healthcare and education. 
· Julane Armbrister provided an update on DCHI initiatives, in particular the extensive strategic planning efforts underway focusing on sustainability and alignment of resources and efforts. Relative to the Patient and Consumer Advisory Committee, Julane conveyed the intent to restructure the Committee in 2017 to better integrate its work with the other SIM Committees. The proposed approach would involve having P&C Committee members attend meetings of the other Committees on a monthly basis and report back to the P&C Committee at quarterly meetings. This approach will be discussed further in January.
· Secretary Landgraf announced that Mary Kate Mouser would be stepping down from her Committee and Board membership at the end of 2016.

PUBLIC COMMENT
· No public comment

NEXT STEPS
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Committee members will review the community forum report from ab+c in anticipation of further discussion at the January meeting.
